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Welcome and introductions

Michele welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Notes from last meeting (20 October 2020)

Agreed as a true record.

Matters arising
Themes were identified and prioritised and it was agreed during the pandemic it would be difficult to take these forward, but it does give us a workplan for the future.  Claire informed members that self-care advice was shared by VODA through social media and although as a group we weren’t able to actively promote self-care week it would be something we could re-visit next year.
The Community Mental Health Transformation draft plan has now been submitted and further information will follow in due course.

Claire gave an update on the new SIGN website which will be known as Living Well North Tyneside, additional funding has been received via a fund available to the CCG this will include the opportunity to refresh GP practice websites. There will be funding for VODA to employ a dedicated member of staff, the site will have a home page as well as links to each of the PCN areas and will also be a gateway to practices. The website will give the opportunity to raise the profile of the Forum and the work members do. Now funding has been secured the steering group has undertaken the interviewing of website developers, there is a process to go through before a decision is made and it was agreed it was crucial to appoint the right company who understands the vision. Claire confirmed each of the developers had the opportunity to have two additional meetings to enable as much information to be shared. It did appear two of the developers had specific experience with directories of services and although very different in style it would give the steering group the opportunity to look at their portfolios in more details. There will be some project management with support from the CCG. The steering group agreed that if none of the applicants were suitable it would be an option to look further afield. Members asked about keeping websites up to date especially at practice level and Clare confirmed GP practice websites would be a refresh and linked to the Living Well North Tyneside site. It was also confirmed the existing SIGN website comes to an end in June so there is a tight timescale. Members will have the opportunity to inform and comments on any prototype and it is clear the sire needs to be easier to navigate, have the ability to store your own profile and have a search function that covers as many options as possible. 
In relation to animation it is important to be eye-catching and publicising the site will be crucial,  television and radio advertising could be an excellent investment especially as we are all at home. The developers were specifically asked how they would promote the site and there were some interesting ways to engage shared with the steering group.  Claire confirmed the marketing would be very important and would be taken very seriously.

One of the members googled well-being North Tyneside and did get lots of options and making this new site the go to is important.

Members asked for the names of the developers and these were shared in confidence.
Members did raise that by definition only people with the technology would benefit. VODA will be recruiting doorstep volunteers to support people with basic ways to use technology such as online shopping and setting up an email. The digital divide is an area being highlighted in North Tyneside but also the recognition that not everyone wants to use technology so information available in written or printable form will be available.

The recent Working With; PCN focused events notes will be written up and this will give an indication of the way forward, but it was important to avoid duplication and reinventing the wheel. The events were an excellent opportunity for PCNs to begin raising their profile and be aware of the voluntary and community sectors in their area.
Theme; Children, young people and families
At the latest Comms Working Group it was decided the March newsletter issue would focus on children, young people and families and Claire was asked if there were specific groups and pieces of work to be included. The Wallsend Community Partnership is planning to hold some workshops and Claire agreed to share the link with members and will also cascade a request to a range of organisations.  In addition, the presentation given to the Future Care Programme Board on interventions for young people involved with crime would be worth including, as would the work carried out by the Phoenix Detached Youth Project.  There is a Child Health app and a Baby Buddy app, and it would be good to raise the profile of those.  Young people and their mental health and wellbeing should be promoted as there are support services available. Mums Space is another group that could be included it is very small but provides vital support for local mums. The Useful Services Guide is also being updated for sharing. 
Any other business
Patrick asked about the themes and while COVID-19 is still present are there ways to promote information and trusted health information and it was agreed people could share information they receive which would build on the work of Alice Holliday at VODA whose role is to recruit community health buddies. VODA has also employed Safiah Farim as the new BAME specific worker who will promote health messages with residents and workers.

Dates of future meetings

2021 to be decided 
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